

WEEKLY BULLETIN 2 April 2019 Volume 59 - Issue 32





Pres Craig Saunders DG Margaret Hassall

Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub

AG PDG Glenn Wran

Wran RI Pres Barry Rassin
Club's Website and Club's Facebook

APRIL IS ROTARY'S MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH MONTH

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT, PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the Bulletin editor know.

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday.

Tonight: Paul Keith, 2019 NAIDOC Week's activities and **Rotary Coordinator PDG Tim Moore**

Introduction: John Hozack Vote of Thanks: Bernard Jones

Fellowship: Rhondda Purtell and Trevor Schofield

Future Programs:

9 Apr; TBA

Fellowship: Leonie Smith and Mike Smith

16 Apr; TBA

Fellowship: Ian Tibbles and Dale Wilford

23 Apr; TBA

Fellowship: Glenn Wran and Phil Brown

30 Apr; TBA

Fellowship: Simon Brown and George Chittick

MAY IS ROTARY'S YOUTH SERVICE MONTH

DUNN LEWIS CENTRE, 7, 14, 21 and 28 May Apologies by the Monday before the meeting.

7 May; Meeting at the Dunn Lewis Centre Fellowship: George Chittick and Murry Conran

BIRTHDAYS:

2 Apr; Ross Wade, 4 Apr; Julie Porter, 6 Apr; Jacqui Thomson. ANNIVERSARIES:

2 Apr; Mary and Reg Sawyer.

| Club's Calendar | | |
|-------------------|-------------|--|
| 6 Apr | Sat | Princess of the Fleet Ball |
| 10 Apr | Wed | Our Club's Anniversary |
| 21 Apr | Sun | Blessing of the Fleet Parade |
| 26 Apr- 18 May | | Base Camp Walk Good Luck; Jo Jones, Andrea and Rodney Tucker |
| 7 to 28 May | Tues | Meet at Dunn Lewis Centre \$25, two course meal. Apologies needed by the Monday before the meeting. |
| 26 May | Sun | Swap Meet |
| 25 Jun | Tues | Club Changeover, Golf Club |
| | | District Changeover |
| 18 Oct | Fri | Business Community Network, Luncheon, Beachside Golf Club |

Meeting's Report for 26 March 2019

Acting President PP Phil Brown welcomed members and guests Denise Lofts – Ulladulla High School (UHS) Principal, Suzy Taplin and Amanda Stewart – UHS Teachers, Ella Thompson and Annalise Hare – Students, Rodney Tucker and Genelle Gregory.

PP Phil gave a brief report on the accounts, all accounts are healthy.

International Toast to the Rotary Club of Christchurch.

Ali Tyquin, Secretary report a reminder of the board meeting Monday 1st April and thank you to Issa for circulating emails from the Secretary.

Vocational — **Director Dick Crouch** gave a brief report on the Business Awards to be held around August, trying to call a meeting with the new committee to start organising of the Business Awards for this year.

PP Wayne Fry presented **Avril Pryor** with her dinner badge.

Almoner Bill Harris report Keith Bennett home from surgery, Maisie Bennett, Zilma Turnbull and Elaine Matthews all home from Hospital and doing well. Reg Sawyer is still at David Berry Rehab.

Tony Fondacaro thanked all members who turned up on Sunday afternoon for barefoot bowls. Looking at organising a social day at Willinga Park on Saturday 18th May for the event "Golden Buckle" camp drafting.

PP Brian Morrison still requiring assistance for ushers with the Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball. Please contact Brian if you are able to help on the night of the ball.

Representatives from Ulladulla High School (UHS) speaking on the pilot program "students coaching students" where year 9 students coach year 7 students. It is a voluntary program.

Members were informed of the Grow coaching where two people met one on one to assistance with ongoing needs via coaching. Coaching skills, growth model coaching ways of assisting students who are struggling with their subjects, developing trust, being present, listen actively. Why the student need coaches, as it increased self-confidence, improved skill in perspective improved relationship.

UHS is only one of the first two public schools to be chosen for the coaching program. There are currently 6 schools doing this program in the state.

The speakers spoke on the different levels of listening Level 1 cosmetic listening, level 2 conversational listening, level 3 active listening, level deep listening. Coaching aims to improve how students listen.

Student's Ella and Annalise did a role play of the coaching process and how the students are coached. There are currently twenty Year 9 students that have completed the training for the coaching program, the next step is to recruit the Year 7 students.

The students aren't to be mentored the focus is to coach students. Mentoring is giving the answer though thru coaching students are assisted though the issues that students may be facing.

Denise Loft spoke to members regarding the cost of the program and aiming just to have a just a boy's groups. With a male teacher to be coaching teacher.









Thank You Yvonne Young for the meeting's report. Thank You Avril Pryor for last week's article and to Jo Jones for this week's article for the newspaper.

End of Report

Club Toast: "Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve."